

State Duma Deputies Get 3 Weeks Off 'To Work With Voters' Before Elections

February 22, 2018



Sergei Kiselyov / Moskva News Agency

Russian lawmakers have been sent to their home regions for the three weeks before presidential elections to reportedly avoid taking public attention away from the campaign.

President Vladimir Putin's re-election is in little doubt when voters go to the polls on March 18. Starting on Feb. 26, deputies will be <u>given</u> time off from their legislative duties to "work with voters," according to the State Duma's 2018 session calendar.

Related article: Putin's Support Drops Below 70% Ahead of Elections

Despite a ban on officials using their official status in election campaigns, State Duma deputies are expected to "naturally" campaign in their regions during the break, the Vedomosti business daily <u>cited</u> lawmakers as saying on Thursday.

"Campaigning is prohibited by law, but it's possible to hold ordinary meetings, address

complaints, provide assistance to surrogates, manage regional headquarters," Yaroslav Nilov of LDPR was cited as saying.

The break before March 18 also serves as a way "to not interrupt" the election campaign in the media landscape, according to the faction leaders and Duma deputies cited by the business daily.

Political analyst Mikhail Vinogradov told Vedomosti that the long holiday could be designed to prevent all eight candidates from using the Duma as a campaign platform.

"Putin won't be using it, so let no one use it," he said.

Original url:

https://www.themoscowtimes.com/2018/02/22/state-duma-deputies-get-3-weeks-off-work-voters-befo re-elections-a60600